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March 22, 2018
IN ATTENDANCE:  Doug Warrington, Barry Machado, Luann Howard, Barbara Yates

MINUTES APPROVED:  Moved by Barry to approve minutes from February 22, 2018 meeting.  Luann seconded.  Carried
OLD BUSINESS:

CUP FOLLOW-UP
· 610 Hill Str – DayCare – Penneys

· The Presbyterian Church will be responsible for both the church and Day Care utilitities.  Once the Day Care is in business, Luann will notify the City and the utilities will be changed to two multipliers

· Luann noted that the Day Care has had and passed both the fire and health inspections.   The Day Care should be opening soon.

- 
Barbara asked the commissioners to review the Finding of Facts for the 
Day Care, item # 8 regarding whether the Day Care’s location at the 
Presbyterian Church would be designed to not create an interference with  
traffic or surrounding public thoroughfares.  The Finding of Facts (on item #8) states:  “ Yes, it will not interfere with traffic or public thoroughfares as a large parking lot is provided.”  Discussion that followed noted that there was no large parking lot, there; that parking was on city easement.  It was also noted that parking in the easement would be fine.  Barry suggested to take the words out “as large parking lot is provided” and replace with “adequate parking is provided.”  Commissioners agreed to the change.

· 703 lst – Beauty Shop - Graham -  Carla’s last test for Cosmetology License was rescheduled for March 13.   
NUISANCE FOLLOW-UP
· 1402 Meisner Lane (Mike Reed) – Has until April 10 to clean up lot and remove vehicles 

· 808 Idaho – Has until March 31 to cleanup and remove vehicles

· Tim Smith is responding and taking care of vehicles and cleanup.

· Barry noted that Time has taken a lot off the lot.  

· Sundown Trailer Park Driveway- has fixed driveway in the front by putting gravel in the holes.  Please drive by and view.
NEW BUSINESS:
Brian Brokop contacted Doug at work and showed him a picture of a directional sign for the Brewery located at 212 Fir (Brian said the property belongs to him.)  Doug took picture of the sign via his phone to show at PZ meeting.   The sign will be hung on the pole sign located along HWY 12 at 212 Fir.  Brian told Doug that IDOT gave their approval. After discussion, it was noted that Freedom CU has an ATM directional sign below the NAPA sign and the Cedar Mills has a directional sign and neither businesses got sign permits.  It was also noted that the coffee shop has moved and no longer has a sign located there.   Barry noted directional signsapproved according to 17.4.020.   “No sign shall be placed in any public right of way, except for public signs such as traffic control or directional signs, and temporary sandwich signs.”  Doug said he told Brian he wouldn’t have to get a sign permit.  Barry moved the directional sign for the brewery be allowed without a permit according to 17.4.020.  Barbara seconded it.  Motion carried.  
UPDATES:  Manuals were updated.  

MEETING ADJOURNED

________________________________
___________________________

Doug Warrington, Chairman


Joy Perkins, Coordinator

DATE:   _________________
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